
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
JUNE 3, 2019 

 
 
 The Upper Oxford Township Planning Commission held their monthly meeting at the township building, 
1185 Limestone Road, Oxford, PA at 7:00 PM on Monday, June 3 2019. 
 
 Members present:  Elizabeth Randolph, David Underwood, Harold Bryson, Karl Herr and Jane Daggett, 
township secretary 
 
 Others present:  Scott Rugen 
 
 The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Karl Herr. 
 
MINUTES – Motion was made by Elizabeth Randolph, seconded by Harold Bryson and carried to approve the May 
6, 2019 Minutes.  MOTION CARRIED. 
 
ZONING ORDINANCE – Section 1420 – Family Farm Related School – The Planning Commission discussed the 
number of pupils that should be allowed in an Amish School building.  Presently, our Zoning Ordinance, Section 
1420.C states “the population of the family farm related school shall not exceed thirty (30) pupils”.  After 
consideration, motion was made by Karl Herr, seconded by Harold Bryson and carried to recommend to the Board 
of Supervisors that the first sentence of Section 1420.C in our Zoning Ordinance be eliminated.  MOTION 
CARRIED. 
 
Karl Herr stated that his grandson, Philip, has completed a Geological Study of Soils and Water and was wondering 
if the Planning Commission would be agreeable to having Philip come and give his presentation to the Planning 
Commission.  All agreed. 
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, motion was made by Harold Bryson, seconded by Dave 
Underwood and carried unanimously to adjourn at 7:45. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 
 


